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Homeland 
Security 
Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655 

 
August 17, 2020 

 
SENT VIA E-MAIL TO: kyriakides@epic.org 

Eleni Kyriakides 
  Electronic Privacy Information Center 
  1718 Connecticut Ave., NW, Suite 200 
  Washington, DC 20009 
 
Re: 17-cv-02047-JEB 

Electronic Privacy Information Center v. Department of Homeland Security 
Supplemental Release for DHS FOIA Litigation No. 2019-NPLI-00001 

 
Dear Ms. Kyriakides: 

 
This is a supplemental release of records to your Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) request to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS), received on 
March 31, 2017. 

 
In an effort to further narrow the issues in dispute, DHS agreed to conduct a review the records    
remaining at issue to reevaluate opportunities to reveal any additional portions of the documents 
redacted in full and to determine if, in DHS’s discretion, any additional disclosures could be made. 
DHS agreed to review the records and make additional releases by today, August 17, 2020.   
 
Pursuant to this agreement, we have reviewed 12 documents, totaling 72 pages, previously 
withheld in full. 
 
We have determined to release 20 pages in full. Further, DHS has determined to withhold in part 
50 pages, pursuant to FOIA Exemptions (b)(5), (b)(6), and (b)(7)(E). Finally, we are withholding 
in full two pages pursuant to FOIA Exemptions (b)(5), (b)(6), and (b)(7)(E). 

 
If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact Assistant U.S. 
Attorney Marcia Sowles, United States Department of Justice, Civil Division, 
Federal Programs Branch at Marcia.Sowles@usdoj.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Bradley E. White 
Senior Director, FOIA Litigation, Appeals, and Policy 

 

Enclosed: 72 pages 
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